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GENERAL 

Name: Phillip 
 
D.O.B: 12th Nov 1968 
 
Hero Name: Agent 84 [Formerly Wraith] 
 
Nicknames: Phill, Pip 
 
Mentor: Daisy Johnson 
 
Gender: Male (He/They) 
 
Birth Place: New York [Alternate Timeline] 
 
Powers: Ghost Rider powers[temporarily] mild shockblast powers and 
can sense vibrations 
 
Former Roles: Afterlife Resident,SHIELD cadet/Agent,  Shield Director 
 
Current Role: Vigilante/Bar tender lmfao 
 
Defining Moment: too many lmao  
 
Allies: SHIELD, Newt, Nyx, Fitz, Simmons, Alya, Daisy Johnson, 
Anthony, Caesir, Milo 
 
Family: Newt(Adoptive father),Azarel (father figure), Nyx (Adopted 
Sibling), Fitzsimmons (aunt/uncles and previous guardians) Daisy 
Johnson (Mentor) Phil Coulson (adopted grandfather), Caesir (wine 
uncle) Robbie Reyes [friend] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Appearance: 

 
Backstory: 
-(All events in this timeline occur AFTER Endgame, IMO the ending of 
Agents of SHIELD S7 happens just after endgame) 
 
Alternate Timeline [does not affect aca] 
Phillip was born in November 1968 to his parents, though he remembers 
very little about them, they mostly neglected him which caused him to 
act out even as a young child, pickpocketing from people. 
 
1971- Phillip’s parents owe the Malick family money and are unable to 
pay, they manage to negotiate and in return for handing them their 
child, their debts would be wiped. They do this without hesitation 
 
1973- Nathaniel Malick forces Phillip through terrigenesis in his 
experimental “artificial way” when trying to recreate daisies powers 
by using daisies inhuman blood, it ends up going badly and not only 
are phillips powers incredibly weak [he was able to create incredibly 
mild shock blasts and can sense vibrations around him] but he has no 
control and  Malick quickly discards him “leaving him for death” 
He is left in the same cell as Daisy and Sousa. Sousa and Daisy 
comfort him and promise that they will take him back to shield with 
them. As Sousa makes his escape and daisy quakes the roof, making it 



collapse, Phillip is caught under the debris, unable to escape and is 
abandoned.  
 
1947-1982- Phillip is captured by Malick, who decides instead of 
killing Phillip to try and use him as he may be useful later. He was 
often experimented on throughout the 10 years but he is adamant daisy 
and sousa and shield will come back for him. As the years pass 
Phillip decided his best shot was to get on Malick’s good side and 
wait for shield to return, eventually, Malick finds use for him, 
training him to become an assassin to help him capture the afterlife. 
 
1983- Phillip is there on the attack for afterlife, but he 
immediately betrays malick, due to his now extensive training he has 
control over what little powers he possesses and Malick’s combat 
training made him a formidable foe. Phillip helps shield return to 
their original timeline, going with them with the intention to work 
as Daisys apprentice. 
 
 
ACA TIMELINE:(he enters this timeline at the age of 15) 
 
-Phillip begins his training with Daisy, however his trauma is making 
his desire to be Daisy’s apprentice more difficult. Daisy decides it 
is best for his training to quote “Be a kid for a while” and sends 
him to live with Fitzsimmons who were at the time hosting Newt, the 
two connect and begin to help eachother heal. Newt learns to trust 
again and Phillip is allowed to have someone to be vulnerable around. 
Newt adopts him and they return to shield. 
 
Phillip reunites with Daisy, and the two resume their training, 
Phillip joining her for her space endeavours with Sousa and Kora.He 
also meets Nyx and Azarel, and though he isnt too fond of Azarel 
initially, eventually they become a proper little family. Phillip is 
especially protective of Nyx 
 
(From this point phillip is 17) 
 
-Phillip returns to Earth when he discovers that Newt has been 
murdered, grief stricken, he refuses to accept his fathers death. 
Insisting there is no way he would have been killed so easily on a 
simple mission, his suspicions are proved correct when Phillip 
receives a letter in which he knew he was about to die. 
 
-Phillip decides newt was murdered and dedicates himself to finding 
who it was, he drops out of shield and runs away trying to find a way 



to become stronger, he ends up meeting a spirit of vengeance and 
makes a deal with it, to avenge Newt’s death. 
 
-begins looking for the darkhold which attracts the attention of 
ghost rider who one day confronts him   
 
-Phillip fights ghost rider and actually does a half decent job, 
that’s when Robbie offers to help Phillip and Phillip agrees  
 
-Newt visits Kamar Tag in looks of answers to the Darkhold and his 
spirit of vengeance, this is where he meets Milo, although at first 
he is distrustful, they end up becoming close 
 
-Phillip and Robbie go looking for clues as to who killed Newt, they 
end up meeting Rory, who reveals to Phillip he watched Newt's death. 
Phillip is angered by this and steals Rory’s Time Machine bracelet 
and travels to Newt's death to see Newt killed by Vik, a high ranking 
shield agent who after Newt's death gained control of shield. 
 
-Phillip returns to shield and infiltrates with his allies, this is 
where he manages to overthrow Vik and drive her out of shield.  
 
-Phillip finds out Nyx,has been using the darkhold and has been 
seeing thanos, with the help of Newt’s ghost they manage to close the 
portal she had constructed for thanos to escape, killing both thanos 
and newt. 
 
Phillip rejoins shield, acting as director, he begins to repair his 
relationship with Nyx. 
 
 
Multiverse of Madness: 
 
Phillip is at kamar taj with Milo during the events of Multiverse of 
Madness, they both partake in the battle of Kamar Taj against wanda 
however Milo is killed, Phillip stays with milo, pretending to be 
dead. 
 
When wanda begins dreamwalking, He is watching, ready to get his 
revenge, when she takes Wong to the birthplace of the darkhold 
phillip follows however, unsuspected. 
 
Just as wanda realizes she is in the wrong and goes to sacrifice her, 
phillip appears and “kills her” [not confirmed] but he does drop the 
temple on her and destroys the darkholds with robbie 



 
Once Phillip gets his revenge he returns to Milo and gives him the 
spirit of vengeance so he can live, this greatly weakens Phillip. 
 
Post Multiverse of Madness/Secret Invasion 
 
-Nyx and Phillip go on a mission, only for Nyx to be killed by a 
perp. This acts as Phillips breaking point 
 
-Fury tries to talk to him, requiring help with the Skrull invasion. 
However, Phillip rejects him, stating that SHIELD has just been 
another prison, but a crueler one. Having him care about people just 
for them to be ripped away from him. And he cannot handle the strain 
any more. With that he hands his badge over and leaves SHIELD for 
good. 
 
Phillip basically is just semi retired now, he probs bought a pub or 
something with that sweet avengers inheritance and does that, beating 
up the bad guys in his bar. If anyone wants to pull him out of 
retirement for something tho lmk omg 
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